
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED SETTLEMENT WITH 
MR. MICHAEL POPICHAK 

 
FOR ALLEGED VIOLATIONS ASSOCIATED WITH WASTEWATER TREATMENT 

FACILITY OPERATIONS 
 
 

WRITTEN COMMENTS DUE NO LATER THAN 
5:00 P.M., September 29, 2011 

 
 

On or after September 29, 2011, the State Water Resources Control Board, (State Water 
Board) or its delegee will consider approval of a proposed settlement with Mr. Michael 
Popichak to resolve alleged violations associated with Mr. Popichak’s operation of the City 
of Mendota Wastewater Treatment Plant.  Specifically, the alleged violations include: 
allowing uncertified operators to operate the treatment plant; lack of familiarity with the 
treatment plant and related discharge permit, and missing and false data in routine 
monitoring reports. 
 
Mr. Popichak and the Prosecution Team have entered into a tentative settlement for these 
alleged violations, and have agreed to jointly seek the State Water Board’s approval of 
that settlement through the adoption of a Stipulated Administrative Civil Liability Order.  
The proposed Order is available on the State Water Board’s website at 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/enforcement/orders_actions.shtml. 
 
Persons may comment on the proposed settlement by submitting written comments to be 
received no later than 5:00 p.m. on September 29, 2011.  Written comments should 
include “Michael Popichak; Proposed Stipulated Order” in the subject line, and should be 
submitted to the attention of Mr. Mark Bradley, State Water Resources Control Board, 
Office of Enforcement,1001 I Street, Sacramento, CA 95814, or by email at  
MBradley@waterboards.ca.gov.  If the State Water Board or its delegee does not adopt 
the proposed Order, the matter may be scheduled for an evidentiary hearing at a 
subsequent State Water Board meeting.  Please check the State Water Board’s website 
for any updates on this matter.  
 


































